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24th July 2024 

Deputy Fergus O’Dowd TD, 

Dáil Éireann, 

Leinster House, 

Kildare Street, 

Dublin 2. 

      

Re PQ 29120 24: To ask the Minister for Health to provide the details on the total funding provided for primary care 

services to each of the CHO areas, to include the total number-s of population served in each of the relevant CHOs, 

from 2015 to date, in tabular form; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 

 

Dear Deputy O’Dowd, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  
Your PQ above has been referred to me for response. 
 
Please see Appendix 1 Table 1 below which shows the HSE full year budget allocations for 
primary care services by CHO area for the years 2015 to 2023 as at 31st December in each 
year and YTD May 2024. This data was provided by HSE Community Finance and excludes 
palliative care, social inclusion and national/regional primary care budgets.  
 
The population data in Appendix 1 Table 2 was provided by the HSE National Health 
Intelligence Unit (NHIU), Strategy & Research, with the data taken from Health Atlas Ireland 
(HAI), Finder. The population profiles use population projections, based on 2016 Census 
measurements, to estimate 2023 populations in each of the Community Health Organisation 
areas. They relate solely to the “Population all ages” estimates for each CHO.  
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at sarah.anderson1@hse.ie or tel: 
087 9423319.   

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Sarah Anderson 
General Manager HSE Corporate Finance 
HSE National Finance Division 
Email: sarah.anderson1@hse.ie 
Tel: 087 9423319 
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Appendix 1 to PQ 29120 24 

 

Table 1 
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